
  

 

 

        The Spirit 
 

          Holy Ghost Lutheran Church 
                                March 2017 
                   Being & Making Disciples! 

A Time for . . .! 
 

Time is a precious commodity. We only have twenty-four hours in each day, or one thousand four hundred forty 
minutes.  It may appear to be enough time for everything we want to accomplish. If you are like me, you quickly 
discover that the day is nearly ended, your list is still long, and your flesh is tired and weak. Your  body screams 
sleep, but your mind races with the best of the Nascar drivers, around and around a never-ending track. 
 

In Ecclesiastes 3:1-8, the theme for our Lenten devotional and Lenten journey this year, the writer speaks to us and 
communicates that there is “a time for every matter under heaven.”  There is quite an extensive list of subject matter 
which he shares—a time for birth, death, planting, harvesting, mourning, dancing, love, hate, war, and peace. Our 
detailed list for the grocery store, running the kids to soccer, basketball, 4-H, dance, the honey-do list, not to  
Mention that all the details of our work; have not even made the list. We get so caught up in the daily grind of things 
that we don’t have time for anything else. 

 

I have been fortunate on several occasions to step back, if you will, and 
get a perspective from the bleachers to see that it doesn’t have to be this 
way. Instead of getting caught up in time, we need to make time for what 
is important.  On retreats like ACTS, Via De Cristo, or Emmaus  
weekends, you put away your watch and cell phone and focus on being on 
God’s time. When Joyce and I traveled to Germany and Austria seventeen 
years ago, we discovered that Europeans are a bit more laid back than us 
Americans. They still work hard but take intentional time for themselves 
and their families.  They have learned to balance their time.  By far the 
most memorable experience was my trip to Ethiopia in 2012.  I  
discovered that people invested their time in other people and didn’t let 
deadlines control them.  Often there were no set times for events. Worship 
was that way.  It might be set for 10:00 am, but it almost never started at 
10am.  They waited for people to gather, and while waiting, people  
visited with one another, caught up with each other, prayed with each  

other. Worship itself had no time limit, often being three to four hours in length—but it was not boring. Songs were 
sung, people were prayed over for healing, several people might share an inspirational story or message of how God 
had touched their life.  When worship ended, people didn’t disburse.  That was when meals were prepared, children 
played, friendships were strengthened, and more faith was shared. 
 

In all his wisdom, and that was the greatest gift God gave to Solomon who wrote Ecclesiastes; Solomon knows how 
precious time truly is and knows what it is to have squandered or wasted time. He encourages us to set aside or 
make time for what is important and to put everything in the proper perspective. I encourage you during this Lenten 
journey to set aside time for worship, for studying and reading God’s Word, for prayer, for spending quality time 
with your family and friends, as well as time serving others in the name of Jesus.  God created time; may we be 
good stewards of it. 

          God’s peace, 
          Pastor David 
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Kindernest News! 

 

In like a lion and out like a lamb! It is a busy month for Kindernest indeed! Our 
spring fundraiser will again be a “Family Fun Night!” On Friday, March 24, we 
will be in the fellowship hall from 6:00-8:00 p.m.! This fun night is open to the 
community as well as Kindernest families! Money raised will provide much- 

needed materials for the school and the children! Last year, we raised enough money to replenish the wood-
chips on the playground! There will be face painting, a cake walk, bingo, fishing game, pizza, snow cones, 
crafts, and more! Please come out and join the fun while supporting Kindernest! 
 

 Also this month: 
 

•  Kindernest canned Food Drive this month to support the Fredericksburg Food Pantry 

•  “Make a joyful noise unto the Lord”- Kindernest Kids will sing at church on March 19th at the 10:30  
 worship service 

•  Kindernest will be closed for Spring Break March 13-17 

The February Annual Meeting  
 

The meeting was held on Feb. 12 with ninety-two persons attending.  The HGLC Trust Fund interest was distrib-
uted by the congregation voting to give 55% to the Fields of Faith (local); 22% to the Global Leadership Summit  
Prison Sites (regional); and 21% to Heifer International (global).   
Other business included: 
 1. The Investment Team membership proposal to have up to 9 members was ratified.  
 2. An update on the Creek Street property was given. 
 3. The financial review team reported the books were in good order. 
 4. A report on the ministry relationship with St. Paul, Cave Creek was given. 
 5. The December congregational meeting was set for Dec. 10. 



3 

 
 The Spirit                            March 2017 

HOLY GHOST LUTHERAN WOMEN OF FAITH  
 

LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF HEALTH CARE KITS – We will collect items for  
health care kits until March 15.  Items needed for each kit are 27x52 inch lightweight 
dark towel, 2 bars of soap (4-5 oz. each), one adult toothbrush, one sturdy comb and 
one metal nail clipper (attached file optional).   Please place the items in the collection 
box in the entry of the church for this worthwhile project. 
 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER – Will be held March 3, 2017 at 10:00am at the  
Memorial Presbyterian Church. The theme will be “Am I Being Unfair to You?”  The 
service is written by the Women of the Philippines, and the theme is based on  
Matthew 20:1-16. The monetary offering will go to the World Day of Prayer, and the 
physical offering is for the Food Pantry. 
 

SPRING GATHERING – The NALC South Texas Mission  District Gathering will 
be held April 8, 2017 at Welcome Lutheran Church at Brenham, Texas.  A physical 
offering of new or used Bibles will be accepted and designated for the Prison Ministry.  
The monetary offering is for the WNALC Disaster Relief Fund.  Deadline for  
registration is Saturday, March 18th.  If you wish to attend, please contact Carol Feuge 
at 997-3071 or Polly Zenner at 997-5701. 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Mar. 3           –  World Day of Prayer – 10:00AM – Memorial Presbyterian Church 

Mar. 4 & 5    –  Fair Trade Products Sale – Evening Guild 

Mar. 9           –  Lydia Circle Meeting – 9:30am – Fellowship Hall 
Mar. 9           –  Katherine Luther Circle – 1:00pm -- Fellowship Hall   
Mar. 13         –  Evening Guild Meeting – 6:00pm – Fellowship Hall 
Apr. 8           –  WNALC South TX Mission District Spring Gathering 

                         Welcome Lutheran Church, Brenham, TX 

Apr. 8 & 9    –  LWR Quilt Dedication 

Apr. 18         –  LWR Collection Day 

Apr. 30         –  Graduation Dinner for High School Seniors 

Commitment Cards  
 

Commitment cards for the Creek Street property 
purchase are being received during February and 
March.  These commitments are “anonymous” but 
known between you and God.  These are important 
to our faith as we pledge our financial gifts “above 
and beyond” our regular ministry budget offerings.  
Place yours in the offering plate, red “love box,” or 
bring it by the church office. 
 

Special Honoraria/Memorials 
 

Special Honoraria/Memorials are being received as 
“start-up” gifts for the Creek Street property.  
Names of loved ones in whose name the gift is  
given will be named in the April newsletter and the 
Easter bulletin alongside the lilies dedications.  
Contact the church office for forms and donations.   

Lutheran Congregations in  
Mission for Christ (LCMC) 

 

 Holy Ghost Lutheran Church is now “dual 
rostered” with the North American Lutheran 
Church and the Lutheran Congregation in  
Mission for Christ.  Membership with both 
enhances relationship with theologically  
“like-minded” churches in our area and  
broadens HGLC’s opportunity to network in 
greater ministry ways.  A celebration in the 
near future will be planned.   

“The Best of the Wurst” 

 

 The Best of the Wurst sausage 
meal will be held on Sunday, 
March 5 at noon in the  
Fellowship Hall.  It’s a free will 
donation meal with German 
trimmings—all  

prepared by 
Glen Jung!  
Venison 
mixed with 
pork is  
Prepared fresh 
by Greg 

Schneider at Schneider’s Deer 
Processing.  Proceeds are split 
between the FBG Food Pantry 
and camp support for HGLC 
youth.  All are welcome to 
come and dine! 



4 

 
 The Spirit                            March 2017 

Creation Care 

 

 Who spread out the earth on the waters, for his steadfast love endures forever; who made the great lights, for 

his steadfast love endures forever; the sun to rule over the day, for his steadfast love endures forever; the 

moon and stars to rule for night, for his steadfast love endures forever.  Psalms 136: 6 – 9 NRSV. 
 

When one considers Going Green, one has many choices: from buying energy-efficient light bulbs to buying a net 
zero home to conserve energy.  If you make just one change a year, your energy bill can be reduced, become more 
efficient, and save natural resources.  I have included five considerations: 
 

1. Replace your old incandescent light bulbs and fixtures with LED light fixtures.  LED lights use 75% less energy 
and can last up to 10 years before replacement. 

2. If you have a refrigerator, heating/air-conditioning unit, or washing machine that is over 10 years old, it may be 
using excess energy.  When you decide to replace them, look for the Energy Star label.  These appliances are 
designed to the most stringent government standards for energy efficiency. 

3. Most homes use more water than needed.  This can be reduced by turning off the faucet while brushing your 
teeth and shaving and by taking shorter showers.  If you install low-flow faucets and toilets, you will save  

      additional water. 
4. As homeowners, we have opportunities to choose sustainable or energy-efficient products over ones that are 

less environmentally friendly.  Consider this: when you purchase cleaning products and items wrapped in a lot 
of plastic, it will go to the landfill.  In remodeling, use durable products that will last many years and materials 
that are from renewable sources and grown in sustainable forests. 

5. Install a programmable thermostat to automatically adjust your home’s temperature during the night-time hours                   
and when you are not home.  Newer thermostats allow you to use your smart-phone to make changes if your  

      schedule changes. 
     This information is taken from the July 2015 issue of Texas Co-op Power. 
     Submitted by Jerry M. Christensen of  the Local Missions Team. 

 Healthcare Team March Madness Challenge 

7 Incredible Results You’ll Get from Walking  
 

 1. Improve your mood – You know how it sometimes takes a beer, glass of wine or square (or three) of chocolate to blunt the 
edge of a rough day? Well, going for a walk is a zero calorie strategy with the same benefits!  What’s more, when you make 
your walks social with your partner, friend or neighbor – that connection helps you feel connected which boosts your mood!  
How about a walking Bible study?!  Walking outdoors also exposes you to natural sunlight which is a good antidote to the 
blues.  

2. Your creative juices will start flowing – Research shows that going for a walk helps relieve feeling stuck at work or home 
and aids problem solving! So instead of counting to ten, walk for ten (minutes).  

3. Your jeans will get a little looser – This one seems obvious, but it’s a happy benefit for those who start walking regularly.  
This is because walking improves your body’s response to insulin, which helps reduce body fat.  It also increases  

       metabolism by burning extra calories and by preventing muscle loss.  Even walking just under a mile a day can decrease 
body fat by 2% in a month!  

4. You’ll slash your risk of chronic disease – The stats are impressive.  Walking lowers your blood sugar levels and overall 
risk for diabetes, lowers blood pressure, and may reduce your risk of stroke by 20-40%.  Walking 30 minutes a day 5 days a 
week can lower your risk of cardiovascular disease by 30%.  

5. You’ll keep your legs looking great – Walking is a proven way to prevent unsightly varicose veins from  
      developing.  If you already suffer from varicose veins, walking can help ease related swelling and restlessness.   
6. You’ll start to get more “regular” -   Regular walking can greatly improve gastric motility because it utilizes core and  
       abdominal muscles, encouraging movement in the GI system.   
7. Your other goals will start to seem more reachable – When you become a regular walker, you will have established a regular 
        routine and will be more likely to not only continue with the activity but also take on new healthy behaviors.   
 

We’d love to hear (carlaherbig@gmail.com) if you accept and pursue this challenge to take care of yourself so you can serve others!               

       Well Wishes!   
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                             WORSHIP IN MARCH 

 

                                     Saturday, 6:00pm offers an informal service;  

                                     Sunday, 8:00am is a traditional service;  and  

                      Sunday, 10:30am is a varied format. 

                                                                   “Come, let us worship the Lord!” 
 

 

 

 

The Lenten sermon series is titled “ There is a time for everything…..”  Each weekend and each midweek 
Lenten service will focus the message on Ecclesiastes 3. All services will be in the church this year.  Morning 11 
services will be traditional, and evening 6:30 services will include a drama followed with a brief message.   
 
 

Wed. March 1:   Ash Wednesday services will be held at 11:00 am & 6:30 pm with ashes and communion.  
The theme will follow the passage from Ecclesiastes 3:1-8, a time for every matter under heaven. The theme 
will begin with, “A time to be born, and a time to die”.  Jesus will be on trial throughout the Lenten  
season as various witnesses are brought forward.  Invite friends and family to join us for the Lenten Journey. 
 

Sat. & Sun., March 4 & 5:  This is the first weekend in Lent, and the theme from Ecclesiastes 3 continues 
with, “A time to plant, and a time to pluck up what is planted.”  Planting and harvesting are common themes in 
the Bible, and Jesus uses the parables to teach us about sewing the seed of His Word.  The harvest indeed is 
plentiful, but the laborers are few. 
 

Wed., Mar. 8: “A time to kill and a time to heal” will explore the hard choices that involve life and death  
decisions.  War, divorce, relational division will be the subjects of the micro-message after the evening drama.  
 

Sat. & Sun., Mar. 11 & 12:  “A time to break down and a time to build up” will focus on the healing that 
happens when we allow God to break us down and build us back up.   
 

Wed., Mar. 15: “A time to weep and a time to laugh” takes a refreshing look at the new life God gives us now 
in this life—not waiting to celebrate that newness just in heaven, but here on earth. 
 

Sat. & Sun., March 18 & 19:  The focus verse this weekend is, “A time to mourn, and a time to dance.”  
Psalm 30 reminds us that our mourning is turned into dancing.  At the time of a loved one’s death, we feel the 
keen sting of death with all its sorrow and pain.  In the midst of death, we are reminded of the Resurrection of 
our Lord and the promise He made to all who believe. That promise gives us hope and something to celebrate 
even in the midst of death. 
 

Wed. March 22:  The emphasis is on throwing and gathering stones.  What stones need to be  
discarded in our lives?  And what stones do we need to build upon to live a life of purpose and intentionality?  
We look at what Jesus said about the Temple in Matthew 24:1-2.  
 

Sat. & Sun., Mar. 25 & 26:  Ecclesiastes 3:5b, shares, “A time to embrace, and a time to refrain from  
embracing.”  Being a Christian often puts us at odds with the world in which we live.  What behaviors do we 
need to refrain from that turn us away from God?  And what characteristics should we embrace so that we 
might be an example for Christ in our daily lives?  
 

Wed., Mar. 29:  “A time to seek and a time to lose” is the language of restoration and redemption. Is there a 
“black sheep” that you could help bring back into the fold?  Who is lost that needs to be found?  God is sure 
you know someone! 
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Altar Guild: 
 

March: Barbara Grona, Helen Scoggs, Laverne Boos,  
 Pamela Meyer & Kay Pressler 
 

April: Lisa Kamen, Sherry Keyser, Vickie Ristau &  
 Sammie Knopp 

 

Lent/Easter:   Debbie & Roy Klaehn, Debbie & Allen Ersch, 
         Imogene & Allen Schollian 

Women of Faith Study Leaders: 
 

Circles             March   April  

Evening Guild       Roslee Lochte   Pastor            
Lydia Circle           Laverne Cuddy   Pastor  

Katherine Luther   Sandy Birdlebough  Pastor 
  

      

Nursing Home Comm.:  Holy Ghost 
 

Wednesday,  3-1   9:30am   Knopp Assisted 

Wednesday,  3-1             10:00am   Knopp #2 

Thursday, 3-2  9:30am     Heritage Place 

Thursday, 3-2   10:00am    Paige House 

Thursday, 3-2      10:30am    Tri-Star 
Wednesday, 3-8    9:30am    Windcrest 
Wednesday, 3-8   10:30am   Fredericksburg 

Thursday, 3-9                  9:30am    Knopp Retirement 
Thursday, 3-9   10:30am   Knopp #1 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 Anniversaries: 

3/13/66    Richard & Susan Traugott  
 

 

(If we missed your 90+ birthday or 50+ anniversary, please call the 
church office, 997-2288.) 

Pastoral Acts: 

 

Funerals:    
1/28/17  Andy Loeffler 
1/30/17  Annabelle Behrends 

2/9/17    Waymon St. Clair 
2/11/17  Roy Hayes 

 

Baptisms: 

1/28/17  Kaylin Pfiester 
2/5/17   Claire Treiber 
 

Weddings: 

2/4/17  Emilio & Jenna (Segner)  
  Gonzales 

 

 

Holy Ghost Financial Report: 
 

Gen. Fund Balance, January 1, 2017:  $35,000.00 

January Receipts:  $61,955.03 

January  Expenses:  -$61,088.48 

Gen. Fund Balance, January 31, 2017:  $35,866.55 

 

Special Offerings For Jan.:   
 

Funeral Pantry Fund             $1,843.46 

 

Financial Barometer: 
 

              Income            Expenses         +/- 
Jan.     $61,955.03       -$61,088.48    $866.55 

YTD   $61,955.03       -$61,088.48    $866.55 

 

Building/Debt Retirement Fund:   
 

Dedicated Fund Balance, January. 1, 2017:  $9,635.08 

Receipts:  $8,722.00 

Expenses: -$18,110.41 

Balance January 31, 2017:  $246.67 

 

Fellowship Hall Loan Total Due:  
 

Loan Balance January 31, 2017        $80,400.00 

 

Thank you for your faithful gifts and presence! 
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We would like to thank the pastors for their visits 
and their prayers during Andy’s illness. We  
especially would like to thank Pastor Jan for her 
sermon at Andy’s funeral.  
 

We would also like to thank the ladies of the 
church who served at the funeral and for the food 
that was provided. A big thank you for the  
memorials, cards and the words of comfort. 

 

The Andy Loeffler Family 

Vickie, Diana, Debbie, Ben, 
Becky, Alice & Joseph 

The March Special Offering  
The special offering is designated for the Gideon 
Ministry. This organization is responsible for the 
Bibles that you will find in the night stands and 
desk drawers of hotel/motel rooms across the 
United States.  Your support assists in the vision 
of placing the Word of God in the hearts of those 
who visit these rooms.  Use the little brown  
envelopes to give “above and beyond your regular 
offerings.”   
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    Lilies to be used in decorating the sanctuary in celebration of Easter are  
    now available for purchase through the Church office.  
 

    Cost for Lilies:  $10.00 (Deadline is April 3rd) 
 

    Given in honor of ___________________________________ 

    Given in memory of _________________________________ 

 

    Lilies may be picked up after the 10:30am worship service or at the office 

    the following week.  Thank you.    

Endowment Gifts 

 The HGLC Endowment Fund received 
$15,100 at the end of 2016.  This permanent 
fund awards a portion of its interest funds  
annually to non-profit entities who make  
application and receive the grant.  Visit with 
the church office if you wish to give toward 
the HGLC Endowment Fund. 

 August 10-11 is the Global Leadership  
Summit!  All Holy Ghosters will receive the  
discounted registration price of $89 for two 

days of learning and faith.  HGLC will again take the 
lead in hosting the FBG event which will be held this 
year at the high school auditorium.  Visit with Pastor 
Bobby for details.  

Statewide Highway Cleanup 

 

You are invited to participate in the Statewide Highway 
Cleanup Day on Saturday, April 8th. As you know,  
Holy Ghost is participating in the Adopt a Highway  
program with our assigned two-mile stretch on Highway 
87 from Friendship Lane to the river. We will sign up 
volunteers at services on March 31st and April 1st. With 
a full group of volunteers, each of us will just have a 
half-mile stretch and be finished in a short time. Plan to 
meet at the Fellowship Hall at 8:30am for safety  
instructions and equipment. Children over seven are 
welcome, and all under fifteen are to be accompanied 
by an adult. Call Jerry Christensen with any questions.  
(309) 992-8121. 

Freecycle 

 

Now’s your chance to clean your garage and closets for 
the spring Freecycle. We will receive your contributions 
to this event at the Fellowship Hall on Friday, April 28 
from noon to 6pm, and on Saturday, April 29th from  
8am to 9:30am. We will be open to shoppers at 10am on 
Saturday. Volunteers are needed to help receive and  
arrange the items on Friday and assist shoppers on  
Saturday. This is our annual Free Garage Sale! Note 
that we are not able to accept adult clothing, medicine, 
hygiene products, beds, bedding, cribs, heavy furniture, 
and large appliances. For more information, call Linda 
Christensen. (309) 361-3970. 

 

Lenten Devotion Booklets  

 Available Starting Feb 25 
 

Lenten	Devotions	written	by	the	Holy	Ghost		

family	of	faith	will	be	available	for	pick	up	at	each	

of	the	church	exits	following	services	on		

February	25th	and	26th.		The	devotions	center	

around	this	year’s	Lenten	theme,	For	Everything	

There	is	a	Season…Ecc	3:1-8.		We	know	you	will	

be	inspired	to	“R-Read	God’s	Word	Daily!”	by	the	

deep	and	powerful	testimonies	contained	in	these	

writings.		We	ask	that	you	take	one	booklet	per	

family	only	until	everyone	who	wants	a	booklet	

has	gotten	one.		The	devotions	will	also	be	posted	

daily	on	the	church’s	Facebook	page	(search	Holy	

Ghost	Lutheran	Church	and	“like”	the	page	to	see		

updates).	
	

The	Lenten	Devotion	Team	would	like	to	thank	

everyone	who	contributed	to	the	booklet		

including	the	46	writers,	the	church	of6ice	staff,	

our	pastors,	and	last	but	not	least,	the	Holy	Spirit	

for	guiding	us	in	this	endeavor.			
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Adult Class  
Opportunities 

 

 

 

“GOD’S LOVE OVERFLOWS, REDEEMS,UNIFIES AND 
RENEWS” based on John, Ephesians, Joel, Jonah and 
Romans led by Alton Klier, Jim Paige and Norm Nevins.  
(Sundays, 9:15am - FH) 
 
Luther’s Small Catechism:  The Fundamentals of Our 
Faith.   Anyone who would like to learn more about the  
Lutheran Church and the basics of their faith is invited to join.  
Pastor David leads the class.  (Sundays, 9:15am - FH) 
 

Book Study:  Pastor Bobby has a new book study that 
begins March 5th titled “Intentional Living” by John  
Maxwell. The class will meet Sunday mornings only. Copies 
are available at the church office for $10. 
 

“Being a Man in God’s Sight is a class that Bruce  
Christian will lead for men young and old, grade 9 through 99 
years old. March 19  - April 9 are the dates! Be ready to step 
up in faith! 
 

Men’s Breakfast Devotion: On the 2nd Wednesday of every 
month at 6:30am, a group meets for food, fellowship, and a 
devotion at Jalisco’s Restaurant.  
 
Ladies’ Lunch Study: The ladies lunch study meets  
every other Wednesday from noon – 1ish in the FH Alpha 
Room.   March 8 will be pizza lunch social. Our new study 
Grace by Max Lucado starts March 22. All ladies welcome!  
Contact Kim Gibbs 456-7299 or kimgibbs@ctesc.net or  
Barbara George bdgeorge@beecreek.net for more  
information. 
 

Men’s Community Bible Study meets every Thursday at 
7:00am in the fellowship hall.  Leading the class is Pastor Bill 
Counts.  Mike Birdlebough is the contact (998-4504). 
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                              Stewardship Minute 

 

 

 

The Stewardship Team is busy working on plans to 
help educate the congregation on various issues of 
stewardship this year.  Topics such as estate planning, 
wills, end of life financial needs/plans, funeral  
planning, preparedness, and tax issues will be covered.  
Look  for opportunities to learn more about these  
topics.  Plans to do some quarterly classes during the 
educational time on Sunday mornings are in the works. 

 

Feeding John will be 

March 19th. 

Your opinion matters! How should 

the parsonage occupied by the  

Vitek’s be best utilized? We are asking for your 

ideas. At the request of council, a task force has 

been formed to research possible uses of the par-

sonage and their implications. We hope to present 

this report to council by the end of March. So, if 

you have a suggestion, please pass it along to a 

member of the task force by March 10th.  

 

Members include:  Garret Bonn, Lisa Bullion,  

Jerry Christensen (council rep.), Adam Hahn, 

Cheryl Sione, Stephanie Stahl, and Judy  

Vordenbaum. 

We want you!   

 

From the R Team - Read the Scripture daily  
 

As spring is approaching, it is a good time to take a 
moment to reflect on God's glory in nature.  He is the 
source of all things good, including all of the  
natural world.  Wishing you a happy spring. 
 

Psalm 19:1  Psalm 66:4 

Job 12:7-10  Psalm 96:11-12 

Nehemiah 9:6  Genesis 1:10 

Psalm 8:3-4  James 3:7 

Genesis 2:9  1 Timothy 4:4 

Acts 4:24  John 1:3 

Job 37:14-16  Isaiah 43:20 

Spring Cleaning Workdays!   
 

March 4 and 25 are designated by the Landscaping 
Team as “spruce up” days.  One date for the newly  
acquired Creek Street property and the other for the 
church grounds.  Bring tools, gloves, advil, and a  
servant spirit!  It all begins at 8am. 
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The Spirit is the official news publication of Holy Ghost Lutheran  
Church, Fbg., Texas, which is wholly responsible for its content. 

 

The Ministers, the Congregation    
Bobby Vitek, Pastor       David Priem, Pastor 

Clint Pluenneke, Pastor of Youth & Family Ministries 

Daniel Hofmann, Minister of Children & Young Families 

 

Shanese Lochte, Office Manager 
Jennifer Juenke, Office Assistant 

Blake Neffendorf, Office Assistant 
June Woerner, Finance Secretary 

Alan Williams, Visitation Minister 
Jan Unger, Visitation Minister 

Marti Jennings, Ministry Facilitator 
Kim Bonillas, Kindernest Preschool Director 

Jim Parker, Maintenance Technician 

Deanne Moellering, Music Ministry Coord. 
Carol Brinkmann, Fellowship Hall Supervisor 

Arnold Schlueter, Pastor Emeritus 

Paul & Marie Senff, Missionaries Emeritus 

 

Church Office Hours 

 

Monday through Thursday: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Friday: 8:30 a.m. - noon 

 

Telephone: 997-2288 / Fax: 997-7869 

Email: holyghost@austin.twcbc.com 

Website: www.holyghostfbg.org 

 

Bobby Vitek - pastorbv@austin.twcbc.com 

David Priem - pastordp@austin.twcbc.com 

Clint Pluenneke - clintp@austin.twcbc.com 

Daniel Hofmann - danielh@austin.twcbc.com 

 

Kindernest Montessori Preschool 
                                   113 E. San Antonio Street 

Fredericksburg, Texas 78624 

Telephone: 997-8939 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep us informed 

There are many times when your phone call to the church office is the 
only way we may discover that someone is in the hospital, ill, or in 
need of a pastoral visit. Please let us know if you have special needs 
outside the regular office hours. 
 

Nursery  

Childcare is available on Sunday mornings from 7:45am-noon so that 
parents might attend worship and/or Sunday School. Children ages 8 
months through 4 years old are welcome.  Penny Ersch and Carol Bot-
tlinger are the childcare providers.  Penny Ersch also coordinates the  
volunteers.  Additional volunteers are always needed and welcome!   
 

 

MINISTRY TEAMS: 
 

Barnabas Team  JoAnn Durst   997-2245 

Bread of Life  Charles Feller   997-8006 

Building Comm.                     Kory Keller        210-213-7035 

“C” Team                 Virginia Clark   997-3494 

Cemetery Team  Carey Bonn   997-7215 

Cemetery Team  Laverne Boos   997-5759 

Feeding John  Sandy Birdlebough   998-4504 

Float Team  Jennifer Helfrich   998-5207 

Fishers for Christ            Debbie Klaehn    997-7234 

Health Care Team                 Carla Herbig   992-1865 

Holy Ghost Quilters               Helen Usener             997-7945 

Holy Ghost Quilters               Irene Crutcher   997-7072 

Hospitality Team  Kat Jacoby         210-391-4407 

Investment Team  Jamie Runnels   992-2019 

Kindernest Team   Tammy Staedtler   998-7031 

LWR Quilters  Roslee Lochte   997-1536 

Landscape Team  Gary & Lisa King   456-4463 

Local Missions  J&L Christensen309-361-3970  
NH Comm. Coord.  Verdie Pezzaro  210-722-4754 

NH Devotions  Windy Duecker   997-2983 

“P” Team   Donald Pressler       830-329-3603      
Passion of Christ       M&D Akin   997-4630 

Property Team                 Greg Henricksen   990-8138 

Prayer Team  Laverne Cuddy   456-0782 

“R” Team  Mary Beth Bauer   864-4201 

Resource Mgmt.         Corrine Jung         889-8640 

Stewardship Team                  Dwayn Boos     456-7218 

Welcome Patrol  Sandy Poole   997-9098 

Worship Decorating  

 

WORSHIP TEAMS: 
 

Altar Guild Coord.             Adela Wunderlich    456-1958 

Altar Guild Coord.                 Donna Rees        210-355-6971 

Communion Servers               Corrine Jung   997-3310 

Disciple Team Leader Glenna Hartman    257-2469 

Disciple Team Leader Marjorie Otte   644-2655 

Disciple Team Leader Polly Zenner          997-5701 

Nursery Child Care  Penny Ersch   997-9747 

Nursery Child Care  Carol Bottlinger   998-2857           
Nursery Vol. Coord. Penny Ersch   997-9747 

Organist/Pianist Coord.      Bernice Basse     669-2380 

Readers Coord.  Lois Weidenfeller    997-8455 

Video Tech Coord.  Linda Adams   889-3250 

 

CHOIRS: 
 

Bell Choirs  Deanne Moellering   990-8410 

Sanctuary Choir  Deanne Moellering   990-8410 

 

GROUPS: 
 

Church Council Pres. Steve Olfers   669-2462 

Men in Mission  Ron Cuddy   997-7068 

Sunday School  Supt.      Kay Melcer   992-9779 

Women of Faith  Carol Feuge     997-3071 

Women of Faith  Polly Zenner   997-5701 

Youth Group                       Brook Nevins    992-9424 
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